St Peter's Church PCC meeting

28 September 2021 7:00pm – 8:30pm

Minutes

Present: Hannah Beck, Kate Blake, Lance Burgess, Chris Clayton, Stewart Davies, Peter Dickinson, Rachel Fell, David Fisher, Alan Garrow, David Hipkin, Sian Lockwood, Sarah Martin and Roy Taylor.
Apologies: Jo Bagley, Beverley Cooper, Catharine Davies, Sue Heapy and Angus Turner.
1. Welcome and opening prayer

Alan welcomed everyone and opened the meeting with prayer.

2. Bible reflection

Judith led a reflection on the hymn "For the fruits of his creation".
3. Apologies for absence

Apologies had been received and were noted.
4. Acceptance of the minutes of June's meeting

The minutes of the PCC meeting held on 29 June were unanimously approved, subject to adding Hannah as an attendee.
5. Matters arising

Sian and Alan reported on efforts so far to recruit volunteers, namely, the summer series of Weekly News articles, preaching and the distribution of forms. Sian reported that a team of volunteers to provide after-service refreshments has been assembled, together with a group for fundraising days.
In relation to finances, Alan reported that he had received a personal letter from the diocese's Director of Finance expressing their gratitude for our latest share payment.
6. Away day feedback
Alan tabled a paper summarising the discussions at the away day in relation to our tagline, visions and values statements and formulating a welcome plan.

Focusing on the 15 vision and values statements, the meeting was split into groups of twos and threes to discuss:

· What statements resonated as a particular need

· Where individuals sensed a personal call to get involved

· Who else might be called to get involved and with what.

Following a period of discussion, each group fed back on the two or three statements that resonated with them the most.
The statements which resonated most frequently were:
· statements 4 and 5 (St Peter's is engaged with our local community and in responding to social need)

· statement 6 (being part of St Peter's helps me engage with the challenge of following Jesus in daily life)

· statement 9 (St Peter's is a place where newcomers and visitors are likely to feel accepted, known and valued)

· statement 10 (St Peter's is a place where children and young people are likely to feel accepted known and valued)

· statement 11 (St Peter's is a place where the isolated and lonely are likely to feel accepted, known and valued)

· statement 12 (being part of St Peter's has helped me discover and live my unique vocation)
This feedback will be used to create agenda items for future PCC meetings in order to develop plans further and identify people who want to get involved.
Alan also reported that Artizan have asked him to be a trustee and that strengthening the relationship with Artizan could be a way of developing some of the values mentioned above.
Chris re-iterated his request for feedback on the youth questions circulated a few days ago to members.
In relation to the draft welcome plan, Alan highlighted the need for a welcome administrator, ie someone to track people through the welcome process.  More welcomers are needed too.
7. Environment
Stewart tabled an Environment update which sets out some draft environmental values (using the framework of belonging, purpose and worship) for further thought and discussion, bearing in mind that the environment is not currently part of our vision and values.
The update also contains information about the church's energy use.  During 2020 our gas usage was high (and CO2 generating) whereas our electricity use is relatively lower. We are also on a zero emissions tariff for electricity.  In order to reach net zero emissions we will need to decarbonise our source of heating, improve energy efficiency and/or change the pattern of use of the building.

The next action is to identify people in the wider congregation with relevant expertise or knowledge to address the various options available to achieve net zero emissions.
8. Finances
The draft income and expenditure accounts for the first three months of the year were tabled.  It was recognised that having these available in electronic form was a huge step forward.  

It was also noted that:

· We have recently paid £120,000 towards our share;

· The final payment of a Heritage Lottery Fund grant is due to be paid shortly – we have received around £31,000 in total.  The hard work of Carole and David Fisher in securing this grant was acknowledged.

9. Fabric
Sarah put forward a proposal to purchase new projectors and screens for church.  Going forward, it's proposed that screens will be in permanent use at the 9.30 and 4.15 services and also at weddings and funerals.  The proposal is to have screens and projectors which are fit for purpose and higher quality – in particular screens which automatically roll up and laser projectors. The existing equipment can be redeployed elsewhere and the pulpit made available for use by preachers again.  It is hoped that we can fundraise or secure a grant for this equipment, the cost of which will be around £6,500.

There was broad support for this proposal in the meeting and an acknowledgement that the screens enable worship to be more inclusive.  There was also a desire to maintain printed materials and books for those that wanted or needed them.

Those present therefore unanimously supported the purchase of new projectors and screens and Sarah was authorised to obtain three suitable quotations.
10. Safeguarding
No safeguarding matters were raised.
11. Signatories for Cardale stockbrokers

In relation to the investments held with Cardale stockbrokers, the PCC unanimously approved Sarah Martin, Alan Garrow and Sian Lockwood as authorised persons to give instructions to Cardale on the PCC's behalf.
12. CCTV faculty application

The PCC unanimously approved the proposal to install an additional CCTV camera over the West Door and the making of a faculty application in connection with the installation.

13. Licensing of Readers

Following Alan's earlier email in relation to the re-licensing of our Readers, the PCC formally affirmed the re-licensing of Hannah Beck, Sarah Martin, Catharine Davies and Stewart Davies as Readers and expressed its gratitude for their ministry at St Peter's.
14. Acceptance of minutes of sub-groups

The standing committee minutes for July and September were tabled and accepted.
It was noted that our Quinquennial Report has not yet been received.

15. AOB

The PCC unanimously agreed to renew the appointment of Linda McPhee and Jane Morris as Foundation Governors of St Peter's School.
Sarah asked for volunteers to steward the upcoming play – four stewards per performance are needed.

In relation to the upcoming Bach concert – the issue of lateral flow tests for singers was raised and Alan confirmed that this had been included in the risk assessment for the event.
16. Review of meeting
There was a brief review of the meeting. 
The meeting concluded with prayers at 8.45pm.
The next meeting is 30 November in church.
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